
 

January 11, 2017 (Agenda) 

 

Contra Costa Local Agency Formation Commission  

651 Pine Street, Sixth Floor 

Martinez, CA 94553 

Request for Extension of Time – Lenox Homes 
 
Dear Members of the Commission:  

 
On August 12, 2015, the Commission approved the Laurel Place/Pleasant View annexation to the City of 

Concord (LAFCO 09-07). One of the conditions of approval, as requested by Lenox Homes, was that 

LAFCO defer recordation of annexation for up to one year (August 2, 2016) to allow the developer time 

to complete site and house construction and obtain necessary County permits.  

 

Prior to the August deadline, Lenox Homes requested an extension of time, indicating that while the site 

improvement was underway, and homes were under construction, the estimated completion date would 

extend beyond the August 2, 2016 date. The Commission approved an extension of time to February 2, 

2017 to allow for completion of the project. 

 

In addition to the 8-lot subdivision previously completed, the developer is also developing the adjacent 4-

lot subdivision which was also annexed to the City of Concord as part of LAFCO 09-07. The developer 

recently informed LAFCO that construction of the four new homes is nearly (90%) complete. The 

estimated completion date will extend beyond the February 2, 2017 date for recording the annexation. 

Thus, the developer is requesting an additional six month time extension to August 2, 2017 (see attached).  

 

In accordance with Government Code §57001, if a Certificate of Completion is not filed within one year 

after the Commission approves a proposal, the proceeding shall be deemed abandoned unless prior to the 

expiration of that year the Commission authorizes an extension of time to complete the proceedings. 

 

RECOMMENDATION: It is recommended that the Commission approve a second extension of time to 

file the Certificate of Completion to August 2, 2017, as requested by Lenox Homes, to allow the 

developer additional time to complete construction activities. 
 

Sincerely, 
 

LOU ANN TEXEIRA 

EXECUTIVE OFFICER 
 

Attachment – Letter from Lenox Homes 

 

c: Dan Freeman, President, Focus Realty Services Inc./Lenox Homes LLC 

Victoria Walker, City of Concord 
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